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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  

Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victory Br.317

                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065    soniert@rogers.com

Vice Pres: DOUG LEBLANC 519-455-8051  daleblanc@rogers.com

 Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587  radaru@rogers.com

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091 rath123@rogers.com

Telephone committee;Nick DIONNE 519-659-7587
Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

 lefty_jake @rogers.com

Newsletter for Jan 15th 2018   next meeting Feb,19th 2018
PRESIDENTS REPORT;
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – JANUARY 2018
Happy New Year to everyone and welcome to 2018. For those members who receive our newsletter by email and are in the sunny south I hope you are enjoying the weather.

CHRISTMAS PARTY
We had a good turnout for our annual Christmas dinner and dance. Thanks to those who joined us and helped support the London Chapter. I hope everyone enjoyed themselves.

NEXT MEETING
Our next meeting will be held on Monday February 19. 2018.

 

Thank you

Tom Sonier

 TREASURER,S REPORT:
Bowling bank balance $5011.73

Following is the Treasurers report for our January 15 2018 meeting.

At our November 20th meeting we had a total of 53 members and guests present, with 49 joining us for lunch. 7 members from Windsor Association joined us for the day. We also had 6 more members pay their yearly dues. We now have total of 52 members paid up. Lucky door prize winners of $30.00 each were Marlene Roberts and Tom Sonier. Our association received $36.00 from the draw.

Expenses for the month were Legion for 49 meals $588.00. On November 22 I deposited $990.00. We had $143.00 cash on hand after the bank deposit. Our bank balance was $5926.78.

For our Christmas dinner and Party we had a total of 43 members and guests attend

Expenses were, Legion for 43 meals $924.50, Gord Bell our entertainer and DJ, $250.00, Ellen Sonier for decorations, flowers etc, $144.93 and Lavonne Robinson $50.00 for door prizes.

Lucky winners of the 50/50 prize were Bob Stead and Tom Sonier who received $45.00 each . Our association received $45.00. Other door prize winners were Nancie Hackney, Norma Carey, Bud Lobodzinski, Denise Liberato, Barb Grub, Jim Williams, Mike Bolen and Brian Robinson.

On December 14 I deposited $480.00. We have $160.00 cash on hand and a bank balance of $5345.35

Thank you to everyone who attended the Christmas Party, and a special thanks to those who donated to the Food Bank, we collected nearly 80 pounds of food. We hope you enjoyed yourself, anyone who has any suggestions for improvements please contact Tom Sonier or Nick Dionne.

SICK REPORT;

OBITUARIES;
Garnett Cassells condr. Passed away Dec.2.2017

Ralph Malpage yardman passed away Dec.10,2017

Mike Dunn Bowling friend passed away JAN 87H 2018

Gregg Sullivan Yardman died Jan 8th 2018

BIRTHDAYS FOR  NOV.2017
George Dawsn-Nick Miller-Nick Dionne

BOWLING Friends-

Sharon McKenzie-Jack Watson

BOWLING NEWS
 
Happy New Year and Happy Season 2 to all our bowlers.  
 

Sadly we marked the start of season 2 with the passing of Mike Dunn.  Up until this year Mike was one of our Captains and a real gentleman.  We will really miss Mike. Our sincere condolences to his wife and family. 
 

Season 1 ended December 19th and the winner was Team 4 Captained by Frank Barnes. Frank was able to pull ahead in the 11th week and never gave up the lead, ultimately winning by 7 points over Team 6 (Ken Johnson).  Congratulations to Frank and his fellow team members, Irene Cooper, Lorna Jennings, Janice Fox and Jack Watson. Also on the 19th we had a lovely spread of all kinds of Christmas delights and we thank everyone who contributed to the bounty! A nice kickoff to the Christmas season.  
 

As always we now have some members away on winter vacations. This does impact our attendance numbers.  We are short on spares at the current time so if you would like to see what we are all about,  come on out and fill in for someone. You never know, you might even want to join us on a permanent basis. In the meantime you can have fun for a month or two.  If you are interested see Jerry McGrenere or call me (Marie) at 519 657-8540.         
 

High over average scores since November 14th were: 
 

November 21st - Irene Cooper - 185 (+97), John Elliott - 295 (+90), Jerry McGrenere - 230 (+76), Frank Barnes - 231 (+71) 
 

November 28th - Bill Pow - 312 (+108), Gary Hackney - 252 (+92), Mac Carter - 225 (+90), Jack Watson - 255 (+75) 
 

December  5th - Frank Barnes - 247 (+85), John Elliott - 286 (+77), Gary Hackney - 236 (+74), Cheryl Palmer - 179 (+71)  
 

December 12th - Lynda Hyman - 209 (+61), Fred Warriner - 218 (+56), Louise Bolton - 247 (+56), Chris Dotterman - 217 (+44) 
 

December 19th - Bev Ponton - 255 (+109), George Renno - 241(+91), Jack Watson - 264(+81), Darcy Delaney - 249(+73) 
 

January 9th - Joe Bartlett - 238 (+88), Jack Watson - 240 (+56), Pauline Frise - 203(+55), Charlie Rath - 145 (+50)         
 

